Maidu Newsletter May 2011

Garage Sale Success

We thank all people involved with our 12th Annual Neighborhood Garage Sale held on Saturday, April 30.  Our association sponsor, Melinda Shrader of Coldwell Banker Real Estate, did a wonderful job creating and distributing garage sale kits and signs.  She arranged for printing of maps and she provided financial backing, which includes the printing costs for our newsletter.  Thank you, Melinda.  We appreciate you.

We thank Mike Bardini who just joined the Board last Fall and volunteered to head up the Garage Sale Committee.  I wonder if Mike knew what he was getting into?  Scott Reid created the garage sale map showing each sale’s location.  Mary Steele collected the registrations and deposited the checks.  She also collected raffle prizes.  All the other Board Members helped in one way or another with planning, with map distribution, with helium balloon filling, with writing advertising copy, etc.  

We also thank the garage sale registrants who sent in their $10 checks.  As you know, the funds generated from the garage sale support our neighborhood events throughout the year, including the National Night Out Party in August, the summer Movie Night in the Park, the BBQ in October, and the Santa gathering event in December.  If you decided at the last minute to hold a sale and didn’t write your check in time, you can still send it in.  Make your $10 check out to the Maidu Neighborhood Association and mail to Mary Steele, Treasurer, at 1390 Cloverdale Circle, Roseville, CA 95661.

This year there were 82 paid registrations and 4 cash donations.   There were two raffle prizes donated.  Gina Kendrick donated a $25 PartyLite gift certificate for the raffle.  For more information on PartyLite or to host a party and receive free gifts, contact Gina at 508-4462 or at e-mail ginakcandles@comcast.net or check her web site at www.partylite.biz/ginakendrick.  Mary Steele donated a Livinity product gift bag for the raffle.  For more information on Livinity products or to schedule a “Spa Experience” party, contact Mary at 783-7791 or visit the web site at www.livinity.com/steele
Next meeting of Maidu Neighborhood Association will be Tuesday, May 24, 2011, at 7 pm, Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby.

Find us on the web at: www.maiduna.com
Maidu Library

Saturday Re-Opening

by Fran Webb

During a Library Budget Workshop held at Maidu Library, Mayor Pauline Roccucci commended Maidu Library neighbors for writing, calling, and expressing in person their desire to see Saturday library service restored to the Maidu Branch.  She further advised us to continue writing, e-mailing, and calling through June 15.  Please encourage family, friends, and neighbors to write or call, too; it is making an impact.  Contact any of the City Council members individually or via www.roseville.ca.us/council.  Please call me, Fran Webb, at 774-2652 with questions and/or comments.

Roseville’s New Police Chief

by David Allen

We were pleased to host recently-hired Roseville Police Chief Daniel Hahn at the April Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting.  Chief Hahn introduced himself to the 30+ neighbors in attendance and described the many roles he held at Sacramento Police Department before coming to Roseville.  He chose to apply for the Roseville Chief of Police position because of the high level of community engagement and a good working relationship with City Manager Ray Kerridge.  He explained that the role of the Police Department is to improve quality of life in the City.  He plans to accomplish this by having officers address crime issues in a more proactive fashion.  Attending neighborhood meetings is one source of identifying such issues before they become crimes.


Chief Hahn will be assigning officers to specific beats so they can maintain a strong relationship with each neighborhood.  These officers will receive support from the Crime Analysis Division and other City Departments so they can provide greater benefit to the community.

Chief Hahn decided that Roseville citizens should have access to more crime-related information and other resources through regular e-mails from Roseville PD.  To sign-up for these e-mails, visit www.roseville.ca.us, select “Newsletters,”  click “sign up today,” log in or sign up for newsletters and then choose the “Public Safety and Neighborhood News” and any other e-newsletters you’d like to receive from the City.

Chief Hahn closed his presentation by asking the audience if they had any crime issues.  Neighbors mentioned speeders on Ridgecrest, asked how to respond to salespeople like door-to-door carpet cleaners, wanted to know the value of the traffic cameras at intersections for police use, noted incidents of tagging/graffiti along Old Auburn, expressed a desire to continue the practice of officers taking cars home and asked if there is much gang activity in Roseville.  Chief Hahn provided suggestions and/or made notes of actions the RPD could take.  By the end of his presentation, it was clear that the Maidu neighbors appreciated Chief Hahn's enthusiasm, ideas, and commitment to Roseville.

Community Safety Day

Gather the family, load up the kids’ bikes and helmets, and join in the festivities on Saturday, May 21, at Westfield Galleria for Community Safety Day.  From 8 am to 6 pm, there will be things to watch and do - - a police motorcycle riding competition, SWAT and K-9 demonstrations, police and fire vehicle displays, law enforcement career information, and much more.  The kids will enjoy a bicycle skills course, bounce house, face painting, and a visit with Red E. Fox, the kids’ mascot.  The Community Safety Day event is free.

Neighbor Ad:  Jonco Handyman Services:  Call John at (916) 205-1419 for your home repair and maintenance needs including dump hauls, gutter cleaning, fence repairs, pressure washing, painting, appliance installs, etc.

Roseville Better Gardens Club

Annual Plant Sale 
by Kathy Netto

The Roseville Better Gardens Club will have their annual plant sale on Tuesday, May 17, 2011, at the Maidu Community Center, 1550 Maidu Drive, from 10 am to 2 pm.  We will have a variety of plants for sale and a table of garden-related items at bargain prices.  There will also be drawings and a door prize.  We hope you are able to join us.  Thank you for your support.
WatchMail

by Jim Kidd

WatchMail is a Neighborhood Watch Program using e-mail.  Neighbors sign up to receive e-mail alerts when suspicious activities or crimes occur in our neighborhood.  The WatchMail host, Jim Kidd, sends alerts or warnings to all those on the list, thereby increasing awareness and making the neighborhood safer.

We also use WatchMail to make you aware of neighborhood events like the Annual Garage Sale, Maidu Park Cleanup and BBQ, Santa Parade Gathering, and National Night Out Party.  All e-mails are sent “bcc” so your e-mail address is not broadcast to anyone else.  Contact Jim Kidd at 784-7024 or send an e-mail message to jckidd@hotmail.com and ask to be placed on the list to receive WatchMail.

Downtown Tuesday Nights

on Vernon Street in Historic Roseville

Roseville’s Downtown Tuesday Nights event is every Tuesday beginning May 3 and ending July 26, from 5 pm to 9 pm on Vernon Street.  The event is celebrated “rain or shine.”  Admission is free and so is parking.  

There is a Certified Farmers Market, arts and crafts vendors, beer, wine and margarita garden, and great food.  There will be free concerts and DJ’s, live performances, acts, and shows with local talent.

Every week there’s a classic car cruise with awards presented.  It is the self-acclaimed biggest weekly cruise in Northern California.

There is a secure area just for kids called the fun zone with petting zoo and pony rides.  There are jump houses, slides, obstacle courses, and rock walls, plus face painting, balloons and carnival games.

The Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations (RCONA) will have a booth every Tuesday during Downtown Tuesday Nights.  Representatives from our Maidu Neighborhood Association will staff that booth three times during the summer.  The dates we staff are May 10, June 21, and July 19.  Stop by on those dates and visit with one of your Maidu Board Members.  We’d enjoy seeing you and hearing your thoughts on the neighborhood association.

Maidu Museum and Historic Site is looking for volunteers for their docent program.   Do you have a few hours to volunteer?  Maidu Museum and Historic Site offers the opportunity to share a cultural experience, explore nature and interpret petroglyphs all within our neighborhood.  Call (916) 774-5934 for more information
